EALING HOSPITAL NHS TRUST

REPORT TO TRUST BOARD – 26th May 2011   
CHIEF EXECUTIVE’S REPORT

1   Ofsted Inspection of safeguarding and looked after children in London 
  Borough of Ealing

1.1 On 14th April 2011 the Care Quality Commission (CQC) notified NHS Ealing, NHS London, Ealing Hospital NHS Trust (EHT), West London Mental Health Trust and Ealing Council of the inspection of safeguarding and looked after children in London Borough of Ealing.  The inspection took place during 9th May 2011 and 20th May 2011, which was led by Ofsted, assisted by the CQC.   The outcome report is expected during June and when received the report along with the action plan will be shared with the Trust Board.

2   Visit by the Prime Minister, David Cameron 

2.1 On 16th May 2011, the Chairman and I welcomed the Prime Minister, David Cameron, to the Trust.  The purpose of his visit was to deliver a major speech on the case for change in the NHS at an NHS Trust based in London, and EHT was selected.   After visiting 3 North and meeting staff and patients, he delivered the speech to a small group of frontline staff from EHT and guests invited by the Department of Health (DH).


2.2 After the speech, the Public Health Minister, Anne Milton, held a focus session with guests invited by the DH, in the Boston Manor Room at the Trust as part of the listening events being held across the country until the end of May.  
2.3 Subsequently the Prime Minister’s Office has thanked EHT for their hospitality. 
3   Press Articles: Births at EHT

3.1 The Board will be aware of two press articles, the first published in the Mail on Sunday on 1st May 2011, followed by a publication in the Daily Mail the following week.  The articles discussed the ethnicity of mothers giving birth at EHT and implied that the maternity care provided at the Trust was poor because we deal with a diverse population.  
3.2 Many staff and users of the services expressed concern that the Trust was used by the media about such issues.  The Trust strongly supports its maternity services directorate which has made great efforts to increase the involvement of users in developing the service and has invested a significant amount of money in the development of this service at the Trust.

Dr William Lynn
Acting Chief Executive 
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